
V.C.S.C. Minutes ~ November 6, 2021 

President Jim Moore called the meeting to order at 12:29.     

Announcements 

Congratulations for Jim Henry who was presented with his New Member packet.  And Jim 

welcomed A.J. Sorenson who rejoined VCSC!  Welcome guys. 

Jim shared that he, Gina, Jack Bohlman, Jerry Miller, Bob Stanton and Paul Pollock attended the 

Z06 reveal at the Peterson.  Everyone was able to get up close to it.  They also had an engine on 

display and a Z06 with half the body off so you could see the inner workings.  Jerry said the Sema 

show in Vegas had a silver with red interior.  People were guessing the Z06 might have a base 

sticker of $90K with some dealers asking $100K over.  It’s anticipated that only 20% of the 2022 

produced will be Z06’s.  Ciocca’s list is expected to be in the thousands and Coughlin is taking 

bids!     

Alyse announced she had a mini-catalog available to view product selections.  She also noted 

that the 50th logo can be embroidered on most garments. 

Clyde & Colleen Shaffer brought their new baby, a 2020 HTC in Zeus Bronze with silver leaf pin 

stripping.  Clyde search high and low for it as that color has been discontinued and found it in 

Santa Clarita as a corporate car with 2800 miles on it.  Their ’64 is for sale! 

Happy November birthdays were wished to Ken Mazie, Dennis & Joe Martin, Mike Gibbons and 

Noema Fronti.  

Old Business 

Jim asked if everyone had a good time at the picnic!  He thanked Barbara Tuers for all the hard 

work and expense she’s done on the house & yard since she volunteered in July to host the 

event.   He also thanked the Roche’s, Conway’s and the Gibbons’ for all their help with set up 

the day before and morning of the event.  He also acknowledged the hard work that Bill Kluss & 

Phil Roche put in to providing the extensive club history.  Jim also thanked David Cervelli for 

recommending the caterer as everyone seemed to really enjoy the food.  And while it was fun 

to see, most felt the cartoonist wasn’t quite as good as the first one we had. 

New Business 

Jim regrettably announced that the Air Tel Plaza hotel, where we were scheduled to have our 

Christmas party, is still housing the homeless until at least April 2022.  With no other locations 

available, the Christmas party is cancelled.  However, Colleen Shaffer stepped up and offered to 

host it!  Jim Henry and Charlie Ryia offered to deliver a couple of 10 x 10 awnings each.  Charlie 

also will bring some tables and 16 chairs.  Colleen suggested she could order from Stonefire Grill 

with members bringing appetizers and desserts.  Spencer will see if the band can come as we 



had already cancelled them.  Gina will do a flyer so people can start mailing in their reservations 

right away.  Ron reminded everyone to bring a nice, unwrapped raffle prize with $50 value and 

bring money to buy raffle and 50/50 tickets.  The battle is already on between Spencer and 

Barbara as to who will sell the most.  It will be a much more casual affair but at least we’ll have 

a Christmas party. 

At this point, Jim turned the meeting over to Gina to conduct 2nd round of nominations for 2022 

Board of Directors.  They are as follows: 

President – Jim Moore 

Vice President – Spencer Hoglund 

Secretary – Vicki Stanton said she could do part time as out of state for some      months.  

Gina Moore was co-nominated to fill in for Vicki when she’s gone 

Treasurer – Loretta L’Oddo 

Membership – Barbara Tuers 

Events – Kurt Statts 

Product – Nanci Braunschweiger 

                  Alyse Hoglund was nominated as co-director  

Sargent-at-Arms – Steve Conway 

Newsletter – David Cervelli 

Web Master – Paul Pollock 

Features – Paul Pollock 

Museum Ambassador – Mike Gibbons 

Historian – Jerry Miller 

As there were no run-off positions, the new board stands as nominated and Gina closed the 

nominations.  Vicki Dahlquist expressed an interest in Gina mentoring her for Secretarial duties 

so Gina will make that happen. 

Around the Board 

Vice President – Spencer has raffle tickets for sale!  He will confirm with Ray Scherr the January 

8th date and time to tour his collection.   

Events – Ron told of the history of the tune-in that dates back to the 70’s.  It started in guys’ 

garages then Stu Peterson offered to have it in his shop.  Mark Singer bought Stu’s business and 



has continued the tradition.  As most of the Corvette’s are newer, Mark’s guys mostly do oil 

changes and he discounts batteries.  Several club members buy batteries from Mark.  Not sure 

what the ladies are doing but everyone will meet at the Hoglund’s for pizza and left over 

margaritas.  He reminded everyone the Christmas party is December 4th at the Shaffer’s.  The 

raffle is a money maker for the club so be sure to bring a nice, unwrapped raffle prize/gift 

card/cash and bring money to buy raffle tickets. 

Secretary – Gina reminded everyone to set their clocks back tonight.  She will email the board 

with date/time for the January board meeting. 

Membership – Barbara noted Colleen is here even with her health issues, Sharon Lederer 

wanted to be here but isn’t up to it yet, Vince is here after his knee surgery and is sporting a 

new haircut and welcomed A.J. back noting he’s been gone due to some health issues. 

Treasurer – Loretta says the account is doing ok after the 50th Anniversary picnic noting that 

dues will be coming in January and the raffle today will help.   

Product – Alyse has lots of product available as well as a mini catalog to order from.  She is 

collecting money for the pizza party today for those who haven’t yet paid. 

Webmaster – Paul otherwise engaged today 

Feature Editor – see above 

Historian – Jerry said he’d be taking photos at tune in if someone can take pics for whatever the 

ladies do. 

Newsletter Editor – David absent 

Sargent at Arms – Steve had nothing 

Museum Ambassador – Mike said the museum has a new raffle and some new programs.  Clyde 

shared he ordered a build sheet from the museum for their new C8. 

Comments/Concerns 

None 

 

Name badge drawing - $5 – Jan Boyce who was not present.  $10 next month 

Dinner drawing – Jim Henry but he wasn’t going to dinner 

Meeting adjourned at 1:44 pm 

 

Respectively submitted by Gina Moore, Secretary  


